

Minutes

Fairvale Elementary School, Parent School Support Committee 
May 13, 2014
The meeting was called to order by E. Tait at 7:33PM in FES library.
In attendance
Bonnie Hierlihy, Elizabeth (Liz) Tait (Chair), Peter Menchenton, Jana Comeau (note taker), Kendra Gallant, Melissa Harris, Bridget Stack, Tricia Wilson, Charlotte Pierce, Judy Kilpatrick, Robin Kirkpatrick-Evans
Regrets

Spring Lake, Heather Tait, Kevin Finnigan, Tracey MacPherson, Marty McCarthy
Approval of Minutes
Minutes from last meeting were not completed so will be approved at the next meeting. 
Business Arising from Last Meeting

· Tricia Wilson will be representing FES at the Provincial PSSC workshop in the Miramichi.

· B. Hierlihy is still waiting to hear back from the Town of Rothesay in regards to the options for the school sign. The school will pay for the sign as the PSSC’s budget had to be spent before the end of the fiscal year and there was no word back from the town. PSSC budget went towards the cost of this year’s  Synrevoice System. 
· Next year’s wellness night should be focused on sleep problems in children. B. Hierlihy will contact Dr. Annie Murphy, a developmental pediatrician at the SJRH. Tentative date for next year’s wellness night is Tuesday, January 20, 2014. 
Ends Policy Updates

· Grade 1 musical preparations are underway, and will be presented to school on June 11th. 
· Riel Nason, a published author and FES parent, has come into talk to two groups of students.
· Running club has started for Grades 3-5. The fun run for students who participated in the running club is scheduled for June 10, 2014.
· The Gabriel Kuling Memorial Run will take place on May 24th, 2014. Presently 195 participants are registered, compared to 167 last year. New sponsor this year (Mike K.’s company-Promens) purchased all the t-shirts so remaining sponsors and registration fees can all go towards the foundation which provides learning support for children with learning challenges. 
· New school meeting was held last night for parents. Presentations were made by District representatives. There will be a search tool available on the district website that will allow parents to see where their children will be zoned when the new school opens in 2015.
· Kindergarten transition is coming up in a couple of weeks.
· Volunteer tea schedule for tomorrow.
· Next year we will have 26 classes which is one less than next year. There will be no splits in the English program for first time in several years. 
· J. McNamee is going on education leave next year, so a temporary one-year replacement will be hired for the Vice-Principal position next year. A representative from the PSSC will be asked to sit on the interview committee. More details to follow.
DEC Update (C. Pierce)
· DEC meeting will be held tomorrow night to review district ends policy #4 – Mental Wellness. This is a significant focus for the district. More information about DEC ends policies can be found on the Anglophone School District South website. 
· Another focus for district right now is re-building trades education into the schools. There are opportunities with various provincial universities for people with trades’ certification to transition into teaching positions. 
Principal’s Evaluation

· The Committee conducted the bi-annual evaluation of the school principal. 
· L. Tait will compile notes and send out to group for final review prior to submission to the District Superintendent. 
“Once Around the Table”

· T. Wilson asked that if anyone has any questions or concerns that can be raised at the provincial PSSC submit to send them along to her this week.
· J. Comeau mentioned that the school wide arts project completed by all students was extremely impressive.
· J. Comeau suggested that a new process that would involve a meet the teacher opportunity for parents of students who have a change in teacher mid-year would be helpful.
· B. Stack asked if we have explored any options for funding for the playground. She did some research and found some opportunities for active kids through organizations like Canada Post. L. Tait will follow up with the Playground committee to see if they are aware. B. Stack also indicated that she would be prepared to help complete proposals if required. 
· L. Tait asked if students completing provincial exams will receive their individual child’s performance. B. Hierlihy confirmed that only aggregate school data is shared with school, not individual student level results. Aggregate data on the school’s performance will be available for presentation to the PSSC in fall 2014. 
Adjournment 

· Meeting was called to adjournment by L. Tait at 9:42PM.
Next Meeting
June 12, 2014 at 6PM at Shadow Lawn Inn. 
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